
Memorandum of Understanding 
Between the 

American Postal Workers Union 
And the 

United States Postal Service 

RE: Postal Support Employees (PSEs) at the Mail Recovery Center 

The parties agree to the following in reference to the usage of PSEs at the Mail Recovery Center in 
Atlanta, GA : 

1. The PSE Memorandum of Understanding will apply to PSEs at the Mail Recovery Center as 
outlined below. 

2. The total number of PSEs wlll not exceed 20% of the career Clerk or Support Services Craft 
employees within the installation who work at the Mail Recovery Center in Atlanta, GA : 

3. In accordance with the above provisions, the parties agree to provide for PSE's at the Mail 
Recovery Center in Atlanta, GA :in the following position: 

Mail Recovery Center in Atlanta, Georgia 
• PSE Clerk, Mail Recovery Center (PS-06) 

LA~ t 
Patrick M Devine 
Manager, Contract Administration (APWU) 
United States Postal Service 

DATE February 27, 2013 

~l\\cL 
Director, Industrial Relations 
APWU - AFLCIO 


